STATE OF INDIANA)

                            SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY
)

Auditor Jennifer M Flater opened the Clay County Drainage Board meeting on January 3, 2022.  Members present was Paul Sinders, Marty Heffner, Bryan Allender, Marshall Nuckolls, and Laura Stearley.  Also present was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the Board. Jennifer Flater made a record of the following proceedings to wit:

Auditor Flater asked for a motion for president of the Drainage Board. Marty Heffner made a motion to appoint Laura Stearley for President and was seconded by Paul Sinders. Motion carried 5-0.  The meeting was then turned over to Laura Stearley.
Motion to appoint Marshall Nuckolls as Vice President was made by Paul Sinders and was seconded by Bryan Allender. Motion carried 5-0. 

Motion to approve the December 6, 2021 minutes was made by Marshall Nuckolls and seconded by Paul Sinders. Motion carried 5-0. 
IN THE MATTER OF OLD BUSINESS
Vernon Maesch, Clay County Surveyor, spoke with Mike Wolf and Mike is hoping to start the work on MB Porteus ditch next week. Mike has been having issues with getting a specific piece of equipment to complete the job. 

Vernon will be checking on Killion Ditch to see what all work needs to be done and will present to the Drainage Board at the February or March meeting.

IN THE MATTER OF NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no other business Marty Heffner made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Marshall Nuckolls.  Motion carried 5-0.
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